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         Commission on Aging

Minutes for January 13, 2016




Present:  David  C. Goyette, Chairperson; Anthony Messina, Priscilla Linehan, Secretary; Howard B. Florian, Will St.George, Pamela Brown, Director of Social Services; Tim Slade, Pauline LaCroix, Susan Lather, Senior Center Director.  

Absent:  Kay Tallarita, Alice Egan, Vice Chairperson;  Shirley Carpenter, William Edgar, Town Council Liaison; Greg Stokes, Town Council Liaison

Chairperson, David Goyette, called the meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was passed to accept the Secretary’s Report by Tim Slade and seconded by Howard B. Florian.

Treasurer's Report:  Howard Florian, Treasurer, deferred to Pam Brown who reviewed the Report for the Commission.  It was suggested that each report needs to have a date when report was generated.  David Goyette asked that the members offer suggestions on how the unallocated funds need to be earmarked.  A motion to accept the Treasurer's Report was made by Tim Slade and seconded by Howard B.Florian.

Annual Election of Officers:  David Goyette was re-elected as Chairperson;  Alice Egan, Vice Chairperson;  Howard B. Florian, Treasurer;  Will St. George, Secretary.  All voting was unanimous

Sub-Commission Reports:
 
Grandparents Supporting Grandchildren:   (A support group for grandparents raising their grandchildren that meets ten times a year).  David Goyette reported that the Dec. 21st Christmas party, hosted by the Enfield Women's Club, was successful.  The Club,  plans to continue the practice of contributing toward camperships this summer.  Several of the grandparents have been attending the meetings for many years.

Symposium:  (An effort to address the projected increase in the senior population ensuring that Enfield remains a Livable Community.  A Livable Community is one that has affordable housing, supportive community features, and independence and engagement of residents in civic and social life.[footnoteRef:1])    [1: 1. 'Livable Communities: An Evaluation Guide' by AARP Public Policy institute by Arizona State University Herberger Center for Design Excellent 2 2005AARP Public Policy Institute, Washington,DC20049, Pg2 ] 


Focus Groups:
1.) Housing with Connections to Socialization and Transportation under Michael Halechu, Chairman, is exploring using a survey to get a handle on how effective the present transportation system is in meeting the needs of seniors with emphasis on handicap and working seniors.

2.) Communications with Connections to Technology and Health Services, under Sandra Sergent,  is working on using medical technology to assist seniors in their homes.  

Committee Meetings:

a.) Wed, Jan 13th, 3:00 p.m. Symposium planning.
b.) Wed, Feb 10th,  2:30 p.m. – Mailing and planning.
c.) Mon., Mar.14th, 12:00 p.m. – Sub-committee with Focus Group chairpersons
 
Project completion and reporting.

Update:  Symposium to be held  April 26th, 12:00 p.m. luncheon.  The location will be finalized soon.  The 2016 Symposium will focus on an appreciation of the professionals who work with older adults, a celebration of accomplishments, and a response to prior evaluations including the opportunity for and positive consequences of professional networking.  

Triad:  (An emergency response organization has been revived, initiated by the Senior Center and includes  members of the Fire and Police Departments.  The Organization is committed to keeping seniors safe in their homes).  Howard Florian reported that the Seminar, Jan.13, 2016  from 1 p.m .- 3 .p.m., at the Senior Center, which was a presentation by the AARP's Fraud Team, was very successful.  The turnout was large and participants asked a lot of questions.  Next meeting will be January 26, 2016.

Adult Day Care:  (A program designed to care for clients who, although living in their homes, require respite care).  Pam Brown reported that  new furniture was purchased and the floors were refurbished. The Center can accommodate 40 clients, has a daily average of 15, and a goal of a daily average of at least 25 clients.  Pam Brown stated that many potential clients are unaware that financial assistance may be available.  The Director, Paula Vaicekauskas, is focused on outreach and advertising.

Senior Repair Project:  (A service for senior homeowners who need minor repairs). Anthony Messina reported that they have a new volunteer, Dennis Humphrey.  The Senior Repair Team met for team building and discussion of the needs of the program.  Anthony Messina requested that no reimbursement be made for his gas mileage.

Nursing Home Project:  Alice Egan and Pauline LaCroix  purchased gifts for 52 clients who live in Blair Manor, Parkway, and St. Joseph. Miraculously they only spent $686.80 and fulfilled all requests.  Blair Manor had the most clients  who have no one to provide a gift for them at Christmas. They were distributed before Christmas. Everyone was very grateful.  

Old Business:

Senior Resource Booklet:  Members discussed the advantages and disadvantages of redoing the COA Senior Resource Booklet.  The Hunger Action Team is creating a brochure, similar to the COA pamphlet.  The value of the COA refrigerator magnet that lists emergency numbers  was praised as being useful for seniors.  David Goyette reported that new magnets will cost 48 cents a piece.  A decision has been tabled for next meeting on whether the COA will update their pamphlet or order more magnets. No decision was made.

New Business: 

Visitation:  Pauline La Croix began a discussion of a potential COA project: Friendly Visitor/ Friendly Shopper programs.  She interviewed the Volunteer Director of the Windsor Locks Visitation Program, which has been restarted.  The program is an adaptation of the Friendly Visitor's Program created and run by the Hartford Council of Churches.  Programs in Suffield were cited, as well. The Commission agreed upon further discussion.  Some open questions are on volunteer coordination, staffing, and response/need.  Pauline LaCroix will inquire whether Enfield could join in the Suffield program.

COA meeting dates:  David Goyette announced that they are listed on the Town website.

Communication:  It was noted that the Journal Inquirer needs to include the COA news.

Senior Center Planning:  Susan Lather announced that the Senior Center is embarking on creating a three year strategic plan, as the present one is expiring.  She asked that the members reflect on what they think could be goals for the next three years that would continue to improve the services offered by the Senior Center in order to better serve and meet the needs of the seniors of Enfield.  Susan Lather also announced that the Center would also be entering the accreditation process.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tim Slade and seconded by Anthony Messina.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Respectively Submitted by,
Will St. George/Priscilla A. Linehan

Next Meeting:  February 10, 2016 at 4:00 p.m. at the Senior Center










cc: Lee C. Erdmann, Acting Town Manager  
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